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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow




[image: image2.png]



From the Board of Directors…!

How about this beautiful weather we have had coming into August? I know the kids have certainly enjoyed it while they play outside. It’s not “usual Alabama August weather” for sure. We are so excited that more and more families have come back to MCDC! The staff are happy to see those smiling faces and the kids are excited to see some of their old friends. We are at about 60% this week and expect to maintain about this much in the foreseeable future. Some news we wanted to share, though is that we have openings in our infant classes! So, we are asking our MCDC families to share the word with anyone you know that is wanting childcare for their babies. We are looking forward to welcoming new families to our wonderful daycare!

MCDC Board of Directors
From the Director….!


It has been so different this year seeing our Pre-K students head off the Kindergarten.  There were several that we didn’t get to say a proper good-bye to or have those last lunches in my office.  But I am looking forward to our Drive-Through Graduation this Friday night at 5:45pm!  Although not our typical celebration, we hope that each child feels special and proud of their accomplishments!!  I know that each one of them are going to have a successful first year of “big” school!


Each year we celebrate children from around the world during our International Week.  It is so much fun to show the children how others their age live and play in their parts of the world.  Typically, we take the preschoolers on a trip around the world to visit the other classrooms and see what they learned and talked about all week.  This International Week, the children will just concentrate on their classroom.  It will still be a fun week of learning and activities.  If you have anything you can contribute from travels or places of your origin, please let your teacher know.  


On August 28th, one of our board members will have Shrimp and Grits clothing set up in our cafeteria.  All commission from the sales will go directly to MCDC!  You may stop by to see samples of the clothing and sizes. (just don’t forget to wear your mask) 😊  You will also have the opportunity to order online.  We appreciate our parent’s willingness to contribute to our fundraisers! 

Thank you to all of our families for cooperating with our new procedures.  I have been so happy to see more and more of our enrolled students returning.  I know it is a hard decision right now to bring your children into a group setting.  I want to ensure everyone that we are continuing with our increased sanitation of all toys and common areas.  Our sweet floaters are about all day wiping down door knobs, light switches, telephones, and sanitizing the Multi-Purpose room between each use.  Our teachers are using the time in the mornings and afternoons, to sanitize the toys, tables, chairs, etc….  and in between if needed.  We are avoiding using anything with a strong chemical smell until the children are out of the building.  We are also not using hand sanitizer.  Not only can it be harmful to children, washing hands is the best practice for killing germs.  As you come in the building, we have a sink in our staff lounge, as well as a sink in the front bathroom that you may use.  The children’s hands are washed before and after meals, after coming inside from outside play, and after using the restroom (or diaper changes) and after wiping noses.  Hopefully all of this will keep us all healthy! 

Quick Reminder:  Even though it can get hot in the afternoons, please do not keep your car running in our front parking lot.  Not only is it a safety concern, it is also a Marshall policy and you may receive a ticket.  Thank you!


I hope you all have a great month of August!


Kelli Wright, Director 

Upcoming Events:

August 7th
MCDC Drive-Through Graduation 5:45pm
August 14th
Cecilia out of the office

August 17th
Cecilia out of the office

August 24th-28th
International Week

August 28th
Shrimp & Grits Fundraiser
Coming Up in September:
Center Closed for Labor Day 7th
Board Elections 9th 
Melissa out of the office 9th-11th
AELL Virtual Conference 22nd-25th 
Hello from (Infant A)
 
Welcome August!  So far so good! 😊 This would normally be full of excitement for schools to start, but this year is different.  As we all adjust to getting into some normalcy, we know it will change again.  Please remember we are not only your child’s caregiver, but we have a lot of insight we can share regarding your little one, and if we do not, we will collaborate and get the answer.  We want to say bye to a couple of sweet ones as they move up to the creeper room and welcome our new families.  To our families who are not ready to come back yet, just know we miss you and our sweet little ones.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to us.  Have a great month and stay healthy!

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Hello from the beautiful babies of Infant B!  We hope that you had a wonderful July and we are looking forward to August.  We wanted to take a moment and say thank you to the parents for making us feel so special during teacher appreciation week.  We are so lucky to have such wonderful families here at MCDC!  We seriously cannot thank you all enough for being so amazing every day.

Upcoming Dates:

· September 7th-Center Closed for Labor Day
We hope everyone continues to stay healthy and happy into August.  We look forward to seeing what we will learn and how we will develop and grow this month! 😊
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

This month we will be looking at rainbows and presenting a different color weekly to the children in the form of an activity, a story, a song, or a finger play.  We will look to see if that particular color is in our room, outside, or someone is wearing it.  Parents can reinforce this by taking that week’s color, dressing your child accordingly, and noticing the color at home.
Things to do at home:

· Look for rainbows after a rainy day

· Look for rainbow colors at home

· Read a book and practice turning pages

· Clean and sanitize commonly touched areas

Safety Tips:

· Check batteries in fire alarm and smoke detectors

· Check car seat installation

· Wear a mask while out

· Wash hands often

Things to do and remember:

· Label all your child’s belongings

· Ask for items in your child’s cubby that need to go home

· Remember to sign your child in and out daily

Special Events:

· International Week-August 24-28

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Dear Parents,

I hope all is well with everyone! It has been a hectic last few months with many changes – THANK YOU for being so patient with us and following the new rules!  We appreciate you!

The kids have adjusted into our new routines so well! In the past few weeks we have had children leave our room and join the terrific Toddlers- It is always sad to move our babies up, but it has also been so fun to welcome the new kiddos to join our nest in Creeper B!

We have all really enjoyed playing outside each morning before it gets too hot! Keep remembering to bring in your shoes for outside time. ( 

We will be working on getting our new baby owls crawling, then walking, as well as meeting other new milestones such as drinking from a cup and using crayons to color! August is going to be a HOOT!

This month we will be learning all about farms! We will explore the plants grown on farms. In addition, we will learn about the animals that live on farms and the many things they provide for us.

Remember!
1. Please make sure your child has 2-3 season appropriate outfits

2. Please bring in shoes for outside play 

Important Dates:

· 8/24-8/28-International Week

The Busy Bees (Toddler A) 
Welcome to August!  This is going to be a GREAT month! We are going to examine our FIVE SENSES: See, smell, hear, taste, and touch!  At the end of August, we will celebrate international week by exploring Mexico! Put your sombrero on and bring on the fiesta! 
· Please remember to apply sunscreen on your child in the morning.

· Please bring 2 gallons of water.  We are playing outside more often and thirsty!
As we explore our FIVE senses, help your children be observant of each one!  Talk a walk outside and ask them what they see, smell, hear, feel and taste (hopefully, water and not dirt!)!

Thank you for practicing social distancing!  Please bring a pen to sign your child in and out daily. Please make sure your child has two changes of clothes, weather appropriate, in their cubby. Feel free to contact us for any questions or concerns.

Important Dates and Birthdays
· August 24-28- International Week: MEXICO
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
What we will be learning
This month we will be exploring our five senses and learning about our families!  It is going to be “All about me”!  Towards the end of the month, we will start discussing colors and learning all about them.

At home activity ideas!
· While cooking dinner talk to your child about how the food smells, the color of it, and how it tastes. 
· Have a scavenger hunt around the house and look for objects of a certain color
· READ, READ, READ!!!!!

Interesting Fact of the Month
· Reading aloud to young children is not only one of the best activities to stimulate language and cognitive skills; it also builds motivation, curiosity, and memory. Bardige, B. Talk to Me, Baby!(2009), Paul H Brookes Pub Co.
Reminders!!!!
· Please apply sunscreen to your child before school each day
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing and appropriate for the season
· Please bring a nap mat and a sippy cup for your child every Monday and then take them home every Friday.  
Birthdays and Other Important Dates
· August 24th – 28th International week!
Dinosaurs (EA)
Important Date:

· August 24th – 28th International week!
We Are Learning About 

· My Best Friend

· International Week- Animals from Africa
Reminders

· Apply sunscreen on your child before arriving to class. 

· Make sure your child has a water bottle each day. 
· Remind your child to wash their hands at drop off.
We would like to welcome all our new children and parents! We are so excited to have you in our class!
“You can be a mess and still be a good mom. We are allowed to be both.”

Underwater Explorers (EB)

“If you have good thoughts they will shine out of your face like sunbeams and you will always look lovely.” – Roald Dahl
Reminders:
· Remind your child to wash their hands at drop off
· Please put sunscreen on your child at drop-off
Important Dates:
· 24th-28th International Week
Thank you for making the teachers feel appreciated last month!  We enjoyed every day of Teacher Appreciation Week!

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact your primary teacher!

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
We had a great time with our animal units in July.  For August, we have decided to reinforce some basic concepts as the children are showing an interest.  Our themes for July will be; shapes colors, opposites, and numbers.  We are letting the children share ideas on games, songs, and classroom activities to incorporate into our weekly lesson plans.  We so enjoy working with your children and making learning a fun and exciting experience.  Thank you for all the goodies and support for us you showed for Staff Appreciation Week.  Please let us know if you have any concerns/questions about your child.
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
Hello August!! We have had an interesting summer so far. We are looking forward to learning and growing together during this school year. We will have some transitions and new friends joining our class this month. The themes for the month of August will focus on getting to know our new friends and transitioning into our new classroom, the end of the month we will have our International week! Our Pre B focus for International week will be Rio. This month will be full of fun and learning activities! We know that things have been very different lately; we want to encourage you to contact us with any concerns or questions. Communication is important to us and we realize that has been difficult over the last couple of months. We look forward to an amazing year in Pre B! We will be in touch to set up parent conference. Reminder:

Please continue to follow all procedures set in place to keep our room safe and sanitized! We realize it has been difficult and different! We thank you for your cooperation! Please do not send toys and items from home. Nap mats and a bottle of water is all the students need in their cubbies, besides a change of clothing in their clothing box. Quote of the month-

“Children are not a distraction from more important work. They are the most important work.” – C.S Lewis

Parent article- Helping Children Cope

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/for-parents.html
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

This month we are transitioning into a new year. We will be saying a sad good-bye to our kindergarteners and welcoming the friends from Pre B. We are happy to have our new families for the coming year. We anticipate having a fun and exciting year!

This month , our focus is learning about each other. Pre-k is a new classroom for your child and we are new teachers to them. Every classroom is set up differently and every teacher has their own techniques. With this class being the last class your child will be attending before kindergarten we will prepare your child for the skills they will need. In doing this, we will also need participation from home. We would like to know how we can better help your child develop academically, physically, emotionally, and socially, to become their own unique selves. We want to have a fun year, but we also want your child to learn through play.


Pre-k A Parent Handbook will be given out. They will be in your child’s folder located above their cubby. Please fill out any necessary forms and return to us ASAP.

Our curriculum for this coming year begins on September 8th. We will begin letter recognition/sounds and getting our class up and running as a whole. We divide the class into two groups for conferences. We will let you know which one of us is you child’s Primary Caregiver. This is done by last names and alphabetically. Feel free to let us know about any concerns, suggestions, etc. you may have. 

Our themes for August are The Circus: Wk. 1 Circus Animals, Wk. 2 Circus Foods, Wk.3 Circus Games/Tricks and Wk. 4 International Week: Germany.

Please remember to sign all medication forms, (Teeth brushing & sunscreen) if you do not have an updated doctor’s note. Make sure your child have two sets of extra change of clothing (appropriate for the season) in their cubby.

Again we say welcome Pre-B students and parents to Pre-k A
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